
Cherokee County Master Gardeners  
Regular Monthly Meeting  

Camellia Place Assisted Living  
May 17, 2016 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Cherokee County Master Gardeners was held on Tuesday, May 
17 at Camellia Place Assisted Living. President Susan Franklin called the meeting to order at 9:35 
a.m. Members also present were State President Dot Martin, President-elect Marc Teffeau, 
Treasurer Pam Raines, Betty Adams, Pat Bowen, Russell Brannon, Becky Dixon, Maurya Jones, 
Shirley Lowe, Mary Ellen Roos, Diane Smith, Veronica Steffensmeier, Denise Stephens, Ed Stumler, 
MaryAnn Szostak, Suzie Thomas, Glenda Thompson, and Katie Van Hiel.  Trainees Julia Fuller, 



 
County Fair:  Lois Andresen needs volunteers.  [rolfandre@aol.com] 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

�x 501(c) (3)  Marc has the information needed for discussion at the next meeting.  A vote to 
become an official non-profit will follow.  If you have questions, please call Marc.  [410-924-
4491] 

�x Summer Social   Susan is taking suggestions.  [franklin.twiggs@gmail.com] 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
The Ball Ground Botanical Garden will have its dedication in June. 
 
The Arts Festival will be this weekend at Brown Park in Canton. 
 
The next CCMG meeting will be 10 am, June 21 at Merrilily Gardens and will be potluck.  [Merrily 
McLaughlin  2145 Jep Wheeler Road, Woodstock, GA  [http://www.merrililygardens.com] 
 
ADJOURNMENT   There be


